P 1300 610 610 or +61 (07) 3028 4669 **F** +61 (07) 3028 4699 **E** info@anglicaresq.org.au PO Box 10556, Brisbane Adelaide Street Brisbane Q 4000

4 July 2025

RE: EM Tooth Memorial Home recommencing Stencilcrete works

Dear Residents and loved ones

I am writing to advise you that works to install Stencilcrete will recommence from **Monday**, **7 July**, and may affect access in and around our home.

We anticipate these works may take up to two weeks to complete and thank you for your patience. Please do not hesitate to ask any of our team members for assistance or advice should you require any support during this time.

What to Expect:

- Monday 7 July, from 7:30am: works will begin to remove the remaining blue carpet between Jasmine and Gardenia. This area will be barricaded with bright orange plastic mesh while the carpet removal is underway.
- Tuesday 14 July to Friday 18 July: concrete grinding will be carried out which may result in some noise
 disturbances throughout the home. All construction noise impacts will be managed in accordance with
 Council requirements and restrictions. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause and thank you
 for your understanding.
- During this period, the epoxy and sealer coatings will also be applied to the Stencilcrete flooring.

We understand there were some concerns around the odour of this coating during the first phase of works. We want to assure you that we have spoken to Workplace Health and Safety on this matter and can confirm that the odour will not cause any impact to the health and safety of those within our home.

We will provide a further update next week outlining the measures we will take to minimise odour and dust during the Stencilcrete installation process.

In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact emtooth@anglicaresq.org.au should you have any questions in regards.

Kind regards,

Suzette Scriven

Facility Manager

EM Tooth Memorial Home